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EFRAG draft comment letter to the Exposure Draft of Proposed Amendments to IFRS 7
The Danish Accounting Standards Committee (DASC) is pleased to submit the following comments.

We fully support EFRAG’s view that there is no justification to “rush through” the proposed changes to IFRS 7. We think that in itself this is a sufficient reason for rejecting them. 
The proposed effective date is very unrealistic, because at the time the proposed changes may result in a change to IFRS 7 many companies will already have approved their 2008 financial statements while others will be very close to finalising them. For this reason it would make sense to defer the proposed effective date to 2009 and allow for a due process. 
Further, we have the view that “as if” note disclosure is not an appropriate type of note disclosure already for the reason that it will create doubt about what is actually the most appropriate measurement basis. If the Board finds that measuring impairment on debt instruments on a historic cost basis is the appropriate measure, it should instead re-consider impairment measurement under IAS 39. In our comment letter to the discussion paper on reducing complexity in reporting financial instruments we encouraged the Board to resolve the inconsistency between impairment measurement on available for sale debt instruments and debt instrument measured at amortised cost. 
Enclosed for your information is a copy of our response to the IASB.

---oo0oo---
If you would like further clarification of the points raised in this letter, we would be happy to discuss these in more detail with you. 
Yours sincerely 

Eskild Nørregaard Jakobsen
Ole Steen Jørgensen
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